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• We performed procedures to test incoming resources including agreement of incoming 
resources recognised to supporting documentation on a sample basis 

• We enquired of the Council about actual and potential litigation and claims. 

• We performed analytical procedures to identify any unusual or unexpected 
relationships that might indicate risks of material misstatement due to fraud.  

• We performed procedures to test incoming resources including agreement of incoming 
resources recognised to supporting documentation on a sample basis.  

• In addressing the risk of fraud due to management override of internal controls we 
tested the appropriateness of journal entries and assessed whether the judgements 
made in making accounting estimates were indicative of a potential bias. 

Date: 27 September 2022
 

 
Due to the inherent limitations of an audit, there is an unavoidable risk that we may not have 
detected some material misstatements in the financial statements, even though we have 
properly planned and performed our audit in accordance with auditing standards. For example, 
as with any audit, there remained a higher risk of non-detection of irregularities, as these may 
involve collusion, forgery, intentional omissions, misrepresentations, or the override of internal 
controls. We are not responsible for preventing fraud or non-compliance with laws and 
regulations and cannot be expected to detect all fraud and non-compliance with laws and 
regulations. 
 
Use of our report 
This report is made solely to the Company’s members, as a body, in accordance with Chapter 
3 of Part 16 of the Companies Act 2006. Our audit work has been undertaken so that we might 
state to the Company’s members those matters we are required to state to them in an auditor’s 
report and for no other purpose. To the fullest extent permitted by law, we do not accept or 
assume responsibility to anyone other than the Company and the Company’s members as a 
body, for our audit work, for this report, or for the opinions we have formed. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sue Hutchinson  
Senior Statutory Auditor 
For and on behalf of 
Beever and Struthers 
Statutory Auditor 
St George’s House 
215-219 Chester Road 
Manchester 
M15 4JE 
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